
Council Meeting                                                                                               January 13, 2023 
  

 Council Chambers: 

 

ROLL CALL: The City Council of Lincoln Center convened in special session at 6:45 a.m. with Mayor Travis 
Schwerdtfager, presiding.  The special meeting was called to discuss a potential grant 

opportunity on behalf of Applequist Manufacturing Inc. to help fund a new gas line to the facility 

and a letter of support on behalf of Craig Stertz for a driveway between former Pizza Hut and 
Lincoln Farm Supply.  Councilmembers present:  Angela K. Corpstein, Elijah Keever and 

Melodee K. Larsen.  Councilmember absent:  Brennan Johnson.  Official present:  Deputy Clerk 

Kristin Dail. 
 

VISITORS: Visitors in attendance for all or portions of the meeting:  Kelly Gourley. 

 

BASE GRANT: After discussion, Corpstein moved to approve the City of Lincoln Center applying for a BASE 
grant for the purpose of improving gas line infrastructure to serve the Applequist Manufacturing, 

Inc. facility in the city’s industrial park.  Motion was seconded by Keever. 

 
LETTER OF SUPPORT: After Discussion, Keever moved to approve a letter of support for a BASE grant application 

being submitted by Craig Stertz for the purpose of adding a driveway off Hwy 14 to serve a 

future development at the southwest corner of the Hwy 18 & 14 intersection.  Motion was 
seconded by Larsen. 

   

ADJOURN: There being no further business, Larsen moved to adjourn.  Motion seconded by Corpstein, 

carried.  Council adjourned at 7:00 a.m. 
 

        /s/ Kristin Dail 

                     Deputy City Clerk 
 


